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Background

1. In 2007, a decision was taken not to update the age/sex weightings element of the SAF, in order to keep changes to GP practice initial global sum shares to a minimum at that time.  The other elements of the formula, the morbidity and life circumstances (Arbuthnot) index and remoteness and rurality indices however  were updated.  
Main Points

2. As the age/sex weightings element of the formula have not been updated since 2006/7,  practice core funding no longer accurately reflects the balance of need and therefore GP workload associated with the practice population.  For example, as with the NRAC formula for Board health services, there is strong evidence to show that older people on average require much more input from GPs in terms of their health compared with younger people.  
3. As a result, this year age/sex weightings will be updated together with the other elements such as Arbuthnot and population.

4. The update will be implemented partially this year following representations made by the SGPC (Scottish General Practitioners Committee), with full implementation expected to start 2012/13. This should be looked on as a administrative change which will be updated regularly with all the other regular updates.
5. The Scottish Government and SGPC have agreed to review the formula more generally in the near future. It has been  made clear to SGPC that any changes to the SAF emerging from a more Scottish GP contract would, naturally, be discussed with them as part of the ongoing communication and negotiation on the wider GP contract proposals.


